
NORTH EAST LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
 

NOTICE OF CONCLUSION OF REVIEW 
 

REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES 
 

North East Lincolnshire Council has concluded a review of polling districts and polling 
places as required under the Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013. 
 
At a meeting of Council on 19th September 2019, Elected Members agreed to approve 
the following changes to the polling districts and polling places in North East 
Lincolnshire:- 
 

Ward Change to Polling District 

Croft Baker To merge polling district CB1A with CB1B as polling district CB1.   

To move the nursing home at Lindsey Hall from CB1A into CB2.   

That electors between Davenport Drive and Halton Place (along 
the Sandringham Road boundary) from CB2 be moved into a new 
polling district (CB7). 

That electors within those properties on Trinity Road (CB6) be 
moved into CB4.   

To move electors within properties from Lynton Rise/Thoresby 
Place to Trinity Road from CB5 into CB6. 

Heneage To move electors in Lea Drive, Haigh Court, Brunel Close and 
Peaks Lane from HE7 into HE5. 

Humberston 
and New 
Waltham 

That a new polling district is created for the area of New Waltham 
south of Station Road (incorporating electors from HU4 and 
HU5).  That the polling district be designated as polling district 
HU6. 

To permit the Returning Officer to split the register alphabetically 
into two polling districts in the next few years when required.   

Immingham To permit the Returning Officer to split the register alphabetically 
into two polling districts in the next few years when required 

Scartho To move electors in Bellflower Road, Trefoil Close and 
Rosemallow Close from SC1 into SC3. 

West Marsh To move electors living at 123 to 141 Boulevard Avenue from 
WM4 into WM3. 

Wolds To permit the Returning Officer to split the village (WO07) into 
two polling districts in the next few years when required – either 
alphabetically or based around a geographical split, whichever is 
considered acceptable. 

 
Furthermore, Council also agreed to request the Returning Officer to consider using 
the following polling stations for elections held after May 2020:- 
 

EM4 – Consider using Strand School [as a double polling station] 
 



FR5 – Consider using Cromwell House 
 
CB2 – Consider using Bursar School 
 
CB4 – Consider using St Peter’s Church Hall or Trin Youth Centre 
 
CB7 – Consider using St Francis Church Hall 
 
HU5 – Consider using New Waltham Community Pavilion 
 
HU6 – Consider using New Waltham Village Hall 
 
WO2 – Consider using The Ship Inn 

 
All other polling districts and polling places remain unchanged following the review.  
Full details of the polling arrangements for North East Lincolnshire are available for 
inspection at the Elections Team, Municipal Offices, Town Hall Square, Grimsby, 
DN31 1HU and are available at: 
 
www.nelincs.gov.uk/councillors-and-democracy/elections-and-electoral-
registration/review-of-polling-districts-and-polling-places/ 
 
Polling districts and polling places are kept under regular review.  The Electoral 
Registration and Administration Act 2013 requires North East Lincolnshire Council to 
undertake a full review of polling districts and polling places in its locality every four 
years.  
 
 
Rob Walsh 
Electoral Registration Officer 
North East Lincolnshire Council 
Municipal Offices, Town Hall Square, Grimsby, DN31 1HU 
 
Dated: 17th January 2020 
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